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Via Electronic Mail 

 

December 20, 2018 

 

Eddie T. Johnson 

Superintendent of Police 

Chicago Police Department 

3510 S. Michigan Avenue 

Chicago, Illinois 60653 

 

Re:  Resolution Letter – Log No. 1087123 

Dear Superintendent Johnson: 

On December 14, 2018, the Department and COPA designees discussed via telephone the 

Department’s non-concurrence regarding Log Number 1087123.  Based on the discussion during 

between COPA and the Department, we have agreed to the following:   

1. Officer Michael Hughes (#2957): 

a. Allegation No. 3 will be changed from sustained to “not sustained.”   

2. Officer Jeremy Rice (#15844): 

a. Allegation Nos. 1 and 3 will be changed from sustained to “not sustained.” 

The Department agrees that both Officer Hughes and Rice will receive additional training 

regarding search and seizure procedures. 

Respectfully, 

Brandon K. Crase 

Senior Litigation Counsel 

Civilian Office of Police Accountability 

 

cc: Tracie Smith, First Deputy (COPA) 

Kevin Connor, General Counsel (COPA) 

Commander Tina Skahill (Chicago Police Department) 

 Sergeant Luke Connolly (Chicago Police Department) 


